
 

ANNOUNCEMENT  OF ANNUAL BOARD TRAINING 

 
April 17, 2018 

 
 
 

[The President or presiding officer will read the following statement.] 
 

It is a basic obligation and expectation of a sitting Board member to complete the required 

Board training each year. This information will be reflected in the Board minutes as Tier One, 

Tier Two, and Tier Three training and will be made available to the public. 
 

In accordance with State Board of Education rules, each new Board member will receive Tier 

One training, which includes a local District orientation and a basic orientation regarding the 

Texas Education Code and relevant legal obligations. All sitting Board members will receive 

updates regarding the Texas Education Code after each session of the Texas Legislature , 

including each regular session and called session related to education. 
 

Tier One Training {Post Legislative Training and First Year Board Members) 
 
All board members received 2.50 hours of Tier One Training, Update to the Texas Education 

Code. New board member Julie Turner completed the required six hours of Local Training . 
 

[The President or presiding officer will read one of the following statements.] 
 

In accordance with State Board of Education rules, the Board and the Superintendent team met 

on December 12, 2017 and participated and completed the Team of Eight Training . 
 

AU board members received the mandated 3 hours of Tier Two training requirements. 
 
 
 
Tier Three (Discretionary Continuing Education) 

 

[The President or presiding officer will insert Board member names in the text below, if 
applicable.] 

 

The following Board members have completed the required number of Tier Three continuing 

education hours for the year : Jay Stringer, Jennifer Loftin, Hoyt Harris, Forrest Collins, Bobby J 

Rigues, Julie Turner, & Dr. David Tillman. 
 

The following Board members have exceeded the required number of Tier Three continuing 

education hours for the year: Jay Stringer, Forrest Collins, Hoyt Harris, Jennifer Loftin, Julie 

Turner, Dr. David Tillman, and Bobby J Rigues. 
 

Trustees, thank you for your dedication and time commitments in completing the required training since 

April 2017 to April 2018. 


